
BCFSA’s regulatory priorities for the Trust segment are outlined in the Emerging Risks 
category. Where appropriate, BCFSA aligns with the regulatory guidance issued by 
the Office of the Superintendent of Financial Institutions (“OSFI”). 

The graphic below outlines BCFSA’s anticipated regulatory priorities for trust 
companies over the next three fiscal years, and identifies priorities from the previous 
year for which work is ongoing. Items in Year 1 identify the quarter in which a 
consultation, publication or implementation is expected to occur. For Years 2 and 3, 
the graphic notes that BCFSA anticipates doing work on the priority during the year 
with the specific quarter to be named later.
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https://www.bcfsa.ca/media/1081/download


DETAILED SUMMARY OF REGULATORY PRIORITIES

Emerging Risks

BCFSA closely monitors current and emerging risks that have the potential to have 
a material impact on financial institutions or consumers. Based on continuous risk 
monitoring, including surveys and data calls, BCFSA will consider how to respond  
and whether new regulatory initiatives are required. 

Information Security Incident Reporting. Reporting of material information security 
incidents (that could result in adverse outcomes for insurers or consumers) in a timely 
manner is of critical importance for BCFSA. As part of its initial consultation on an 
information security incident reporting rule, BCFSA received feedback that financial 
institutions should be given the opportunity to demonstrate compliance with existing 
incident reporting expectations contained in BCFSA’s Information Security Guideline 
before proceeding to a rule. In recognition of this and other feedback, BCFSA plans to 
revisit its guidance and expectations for the reporting of information security incidents 
beginning in Q3 FY 2022/23. BCFSA plans to establish relevant expectations for both 
provincially incorporated and extra-provincially incorporated insurers.

Anti-Money Laundering. BCFSA will continue with its efforts to strengthen B.C.’s 
Anti-Money Laundering (“AML”) regime, building on the cross-sectoral AML review 
completed in spring 2021, and taking into consideration the final report of the Cullen 
Commission of Inquiry into Money Laundering in B.C. which is expected to be released  
in FY 2022/23. Depending on the outcomes of the Cullen Commission, engagement  
on enhanced guidance could occur in Q4 FY 2022/23. 

Natural Catastrophe and Climate Risk. Natural catastrophes including earthquakes, 
floods and wildfires pose a significant risk to the financial services sector in B.C. 
As well, it appears that consumers lack information to make informed decisions to 
mitigate financial loss. BCFSA will outline its proposed approach to managing natural 
catastrophe and climate risk for the financial services sector in a discussion paper in  
Q4 FY 2022/23, followed by consideration of necessary regulatory instruments. 
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https://www.bcfsa.ca/media/2660/download



